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February 17, 2017 
 

The State Police Advisory Commission meeting was opened at approximately 9:01 AM hours by Nancy 
Goss Sheahan, Chair with the following in attendance. 
 

Commission Members: Present: Nancy Goss Sheahan, Chair; Leo Willey, Vice Chair; Glenn 
Boyde; Mary Alice McKenzie (by phone); Patti Pallito; Allison 
Crowley-Demag 

 Absent: Shirley Jefferson; 
   
Others Attending: Commissioner Thomas Anderson, Colonel Matthew Birmingham; 

Lieutenant Jeremy Hill, Director of Internal Affairs; Captain Ingrid Jonas 
 
Chair entertains a motion to accept the December 22, 2016 minutes, so moved by Mary Alice McKenzie 
and seconded by Glenn Boyde and so moved.   
 
Floor was opened for public comment.  No one from the public was present. 
 
Chair entertains a motion to go into executive session to discuss records of the office of internal 
investigations, including new and miscellaneous IA cases of the Department of Public Safety, so moved 
by Leo Willey and seconded by Glenn Boyde and so moved.   
 
 
 

Closed Session: 9:03 PM 
Open Session: 9:41 PM 

 
Allison Crowley-Demag and Patti Pallito joined the meeting at the start of the executive session. 
 
Allison Crowley-Demag says the Vermont State Police’s representation during the Inaugural Address was 
phenomal. 
 



 

Captain Jonas talks to SPAC about Fair and Impartial Policing and the disclosure of the data.  Discussion 
commenced with members and Captain Jonas regarding the release of data to the public.  The 
Commission was in favor of releasing statistical data to the public. 
 
Official welcome to new Commissioner Thomas Anderson. 
 
The next State Police Advisory meeting was set for May 11, 2017 at 1:30 PM. 
 
With no further business a motion was entertained by Nancy Goss Sheahan for the meeting to be 
adjourned, so moved by Leo Willey , and seconded by Allison Crowley-Demag. The meeting was 
adjourned at approximately 9:55 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Karen Carr 
Executive Assistant 


